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A meeting of the Abbe Springs Ranches Board of Directors (BOD) was called to order at 6:12
pm MDT by President Marshall Adams. Also present were Treasurer Kat Brown, Vice-President
Nancy Crowley, Director Michelle Vallentine and Secretary Mkki Kyffin.

At the start of the meeting there was a moment of silence held for the loss of a member, Robert
Clark, whose remains were found in October in the Cibola National Forest after an extensive
search and rescue operation.

Secretary Report
Secretary stated that all minutes of previous meetings were completed. Webmaster asked if
secretary could upload the last 2 sets of minutes to the Dropbox. Secretary stated she had no
way to scan them back in to the computer once signed and asked webmaster to upload them.

Treasurer Report
The board reviewed all financial reports prepared by the treasurer. The president stated a
concern on the balance sheet regarding an overstatement of assets; specifically the $9,656.20
of back dues owed on two properties. Since there appears little opportunity for collecting these
monies in the foreseeable future he recommended this amount be charged off as bad debt so
the total assets is a more accurate reflection of the HOA's financial picture. The board would
continue to pursue all avenues for collection of these monies due the HOA. The treasurer will
look into this matter. The treasurer stated there is a CD that matures in December and asked if it
should be rolled over. The decision to renew the CD will be based on interest rates. The
treasurer will send out four certified letters to owners in anears stating liens may be filed against
their properties.

The board approved allfinancial reports as presented.

Old Business
C&R lssues
The board will continue seeking affidavits from original owners regarding their lot purchases.
The treasurer will send out a list of original owners to board members so owners can be
contacted about submitting affidavits. The president met with legal counsel about resubmitting
the C&R's to the county. The C&R's will be refiled with the county with no changes to the
contents of the document.

Road Siqns
The secretary willcontinue to work on the matter of road signs.

Snow Plowinq
The board continues to work on finding a solution for snow removal.

Road Maintenance
The fall blading was finished prior to the monsoon season. All roads held up well to the rain.
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There are only three locations that need minor repair.

New Businesg
Maps
The HOAs laminated version of the subdivision map that is displayed regularly at annual
membership meetings proved instrumental during the recent search and re$cue effort for one of
our members. The president stated there should be maps of Abbe Springs available for all
public safety officials, and he discussed providing them to the Magdalena and Socorro County
authorities. The secretary will look into getting 5 copies made for distribution to the authorities.

Bv-Law Chanqe
The treasurer asked if the by-laws should be changed to require only a majority of the board
members to conduct meettngs,instead of the currenf mandafe that all board rfiembers must be
present. The president will compile a list of pros and cons and it will be discussed at the next
meeting.

Annual Membership Meeting
The board discussed preliminary plans for the next annual membership meeting to be held
Saturday, March 1,2014, at 11 am. The president will prepare a timeline for the meeting
preparation and the vice president will distribute a draft email notification for board nominations.

Advance Meetinq Plannino
The president stated board meetings should be set a year in advance. All board members
agreed. The next meeting is set for 1218113 at 12:30 pm.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:56 pm MDT.

DATED: October 29.2013 Minutes presented by:

Approved via e-mail by:
Nancy Crowley, Mce-President
Michelle Vallentine, Director
Kat Brown, Treasurer
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